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                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter


July  2009





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club








  Didn’t summer just get here? It seems that it started yesterday and all of a sudden it’s mid July. 


  Steph and I have been burning the candle at both ends, in 3 weeks time we sold Chey Breeze to a sailor in Eugene, traveled to Eugene to help with the Emerald cup came back home to get ready for the trip to Hermiston to deliver the new boat to Portland and still managed to go to work and spend time with Annabelle. Sure nice to be home.


  The plan to take the club’s whaler to Eugene to help TYC with the Emerald cup hit a tiny problem when the axle broke; Steph, Paul, John, Elliott, Donita, Tom Murphy, Merry, Joe, Sawyers Landing, Rowley’s Towing, and probably 30 other people tried everything under the sun to trying to fix it fast and get the boat there. Many thanks to all that tried.


  Joe Novello put together an enjoyable kayak trip on Beaver Creek on the morning of the 4th, so who’s going to put on the next trip?  Maybe a tour of Ollala reservoir? It sounds like the viewing of the fogworks(fireworks) was an enjoyable evening despite the dismal weather.    


  The club has a lot of on the water activities coming up; Adventure sail to Riverbend with the youth sailing students and club members sounds like an exciting learning experience for all. The Toledo Wooden Boat Show and demo sail with a youth regatta and a kayak race down the river is always a blast. The Sailfest in conjunction with the August meeting will be a fun event. The July meeting is a Jimmy Buffet theme so everybody break out you parrot-head stuff and prepare to have a great time. I know that the Garbarinos and Doughertys will have everything there for a great time.


  The Bridge to Bridge race is shaping up to be a great event; we have 16 boats entered to compete and hope that we can get some last minute entries to make it one of the biggest B2B ever.


  On our recent delivery trip we started at the McNary yacht club, stopped at Umatilla Yacht Club and The Dalles Yacht Club, went on to the Portland Yacht Club then took the boat on to Schooner Creek Boatworks. It was nice to be treated with FREE moorage at the clubs and a discount at the boatyard just because we were members of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club. Our return on investment by being club members was a nice feeling.       





Remember, this is your club; its voyage


is as only good as its crew.                                   Ken  





 


 








Calendar in Brief 








July





4 – Fireworks at dusk


14 – Board Meeting


18 – General Meeting





August





1 – Raft up Adventure Sail


8-9 – Bridge to Bridge


11 – Board Meeting


15-16 – Toledo Wooden Boat Show


22 – Sailfest and General Meeting





September


 8– Board Meeting


19 – General Meeting











Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Ken Brown at tyrguy@yahoo.com 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com"�alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�








		    Commodore’s Log





July Monthly Meeting and a Cheese Burger in Paradise�





Date: Saturday, July 18, 2009�Where: Clubhouse�When:  6:00-6:30pm for social hour and cocktails. 


Dinner is at 7:00, followed by the club meeting and 


a Jimmy Buffett themed evening of fun and surprises.  ��YBYC is providing the Burgers, Buns, and Condiments, 


along with Margarita Mix. (Bring your own Tequila)��Remember:  Your place settings and beverage of choice if you prefer something other than Margaritas.�� The fall meetings for September, November, & December still need meeting hosts.  Contact Laurie Weitkamp or any board member to volunteer.


                  �                 �                  �


 





 


� �
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YBYC Paddle Sport Enthusiasts take on Beaver Creek�


The day was perfect on Saturday, July 4, for kayak and canoe paddlers to enjoy the still splendor of the Beaver Creek estuary.  Leaving the launch site a little after 10 am, they traveled to the upper bridge and back.  Shepherded by Joe and Peggy Novello, the paddlers reported having a great time.  The after paddle lunch was a fun gathering to share the days experiences. Kudos on Joe for organizing the launch and to club members who were unable to come along but who shared their boats.�Let's do it again and often!!!


�Joe and Peggy are on vacation for a couple of weeks, so anyone wanting to lead the Paddle just post it on the club’s Google Group.
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Members’ Corner 





The membership drive continues to be a huge success.  Congratulations to all of you who have actively recruited new members.  This year we have approved 13 new memberships with a possibility of 7-8 new ones this month.  That is a tremendous infusion of young, enthusiastic members who will give our club new energy.  Welcome to all.  Now we need you long time members to come out to the meetings and activities to catch up on what’s going on and welcome our new members.  





The “sale” on the initiation fee ends July 15.  We will be forming a membership committee to look at our membership policies for the future.  We welcome your input.  If you’d like to have a say about new membership costs and procedures, please contact Mary Ann or Larry Beggs, 541-265-4588 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:maryannbeggs@mac.com" ��maryannbeggs@mac.com�, � HYPERLINK "mailto:lbeggs@mac.com" ��lbeggs@mac.com�.  


��Applications can be found at the clubhouse or they can be downloaded from the web site.  Go to � HYPERLINK "http://yaqunabayyachtclub.com/" \t "_blank" �yaqunabayyachtclub.com� and on the left side click on "Joining the Club” and at the bottom of that page click on "Membership Application".��The roster has been updated and can be found on the club’s Google group.  If you see errors, please let me know at � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc906.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=maryannbeggs@mac.com" �maryannbeggs@mac.com�.   





-Larry and Mary Ann Beggs, Membership Chairs

















YBYC Members Voyage down the Columbia


Part 1





We arrived at McNary Yacht Club on the 4th of July just in time to enjoy the 105 degree heat.  Several hours later, the boat was cleaned of wasps, loaded with gear, ice, provisions and fuel and ready to go.  We unloaded some extra life jackets; we brought 5 and found a dozen already on board. Ken, Annabelle, and I, along with our friend Kurt Schultz, were merrily on our way downriver around 830 pm.  We found our way through the McNary Locks in the dark around 10pm and tied up for the night at the Port of Umatilla courtesy of the Umatilla Yacht Club.  We enjoyed Chinese take-out and the night’s breeze while watching fireworks shoot from both banks of the river. 


	We’re aboard our new boat; a 1977 Ericson 29.  It’s outfitted with a nice diesel Westerbeke engine, a 3 bladed Max-Prop, 3 headsails, full-battened mainsail, and a spinnaker that John Dougherty will tell you a story about later.  It’s also loaded with lots of parts and pieces that the previous owner has stashed aboard; nuts and bolts, belts, anchors, line and cord, rigging goodies, wiring thing-a-ma-jigs, stove parts, Coleman propane bottles, charts and charting equipment, gloves, Rum and Vermouth, soap of every variety, polish of every species, rags galore, boat hooks, and a whole mess of funny looking flat foam fenders.  We found 3 more PFDs too, but they made good pillows since we forgot those in Portland.  We’ve got two Magma grills on the back rail, Lifesling, auto-pilot and a great cockpit VHF.  There was also an older river Cruising Chartbook aboard with notes from the boat’s passage upriver from Portland 25 years ago.  


	We got underway early on Sunday morning, and while Annabelle slept in, we had time to clean the dust off things and layer on a coat of teak oil everywhere.  The interior is finished in wood, and it sparkled warmly when we were all done.  After re-organizing the galley and lashing Annabelle’s car seat to the bunk, we almost had room to sit at the table, but not quite.   The alcohol stove hadn’t been used in a while, so making coffee took extra long that morning. Up above, Ken and Kurt made plans on the charts, straightened the lines and fiddled with the engine.  We left the main uncovered in case we got a chance to sail; unlikely as we’re heading down the gorge, though.  Winds here flow upriver in the summer, generating short steep choppy waves against the river current, and can reach 35 miles per hour. 





	The trip from McNary Yacht Club to Astoria is around 300 miles, once we’re there we’ll wait until the Bridge to Bridge to cover the final 100 miles to Newport.  Hopefully this part of the trip will give us a good idea of the boat’s handling before we hit the ocean.  We’ll also stop along the way for a haul-out to check the bottom, get fresh paint, service the prop and check all the through-hull fittings.  





	We settled in and waited for Annabelle to wake up so we could have a mid-morning snack together.  Temperatures were heading for the 100’s again, and being right on the river meant it was humid and sticky.  The ice doesn’t last long in this heat.  





				……………………..To Be Continued Next Month…….
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Congratulations to Dan and Diane and baby Jan Rano Henkels Van Calcar!  





Born June 27, 2009 at 8 pounds 4 ounces, we welcome


 our newest YBYC member.  





Jan – a time honored Van Calcar tradition of the name


 John, expressed in Dutch


Rano – water in Malagasy, an essential element for all


 life and spirit





�








YBYC’s Bridge to Bridge Offshore Race Needs your Help!


This race is one of the most exciting sailboat races in the Pacific Northwest! Sail through 100 miles of sunshine, blue skies and the most beautiful coastline on the West Coast. 


The race starts at the mouth of the Columbia River and finishes in beautiful Newport, Oregon; it is measured at just under 100 nautical miles and is usually an overnight race. 


We need a welcome crew for the finish line.  We’ll also need chase boat operators, food prep, hot towel dispensers, cheering throngs of adoring offshore racing fans and folks who love to hear wild stories of their adventures at sea! 


Contact Stephanie or Ken Brown for information on any part of the Bridge to Bridge.  � HYPERLINK "mailto:Alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �Alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�   � HYPERLINK "mailto:tyrguy@yahoo.com" �tyrguy@yahoo.com� 





There’s a discussion forum started on Yahoo where you can follow on the race updates and exchange messages with the racers.  Great place to look for crew or skippers.     Go to http://sports.groups.yahoo.com/group/Bridge2Bridge/

















The Backpages
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 Special Events Coming Up!


The summer is full of fun special events that YBYC can participate in.  We need your help to make these things great.  





We have our own Sailfest coming up next month, just after the Toledo Wooden Boat Show.  





We need more Volunteers for all these programs, there is no such thing as too many helping hands when it comes to festivities!   





	Contact Garth or Stephanie to get onboard with any of these special events! Thanks!


� HYPERLINK "mailto:garthrenner@charter.net" �garthrenner@charter.net� or � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�








�
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Wednesday Night  Fun!





Tim Myrick, what a fun sail you set-up for the Wednesday night fun- race! The winds were schizophrenic; the 360's were performed like drunken ballerinas pirouetting across a moving stage. Our wake-producing blast out of the docks and back gave us our first chance to give Cheap Sunglasses a run.  Thankfully she is motor-less.�


It was great to change the start tradition of the beer-can rally and do something different.�The after sail burger flip was filled with stories of the evenings folly that made for good laughter and socializing.











AMERICAN HOME AND STONE, INC


�americanhome and stone.com�800-840-9288��Show your YBYC MEMBERSHIP CARD and receive�substantial discounts on:�    Granite and Marble Countertops�    Cabinets�    Ceramic, marble, slate and travertine tile�    Gas, wood and pellet stoves�    Spas�Joe Novello saved $450 on his Lennox pellet stove


�Thanks, Pat and Mike for the Granite referral











Section 100 Boats for Sale














Section 150 – Boats Wanted
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Clubhouse Update





Please respect the privacy of our renters; their return business keeps the club going!  Your ongoing help is appreciated in keeping our clubhouse neat and ready to rent, Thanks!


Contact Stephanie for rental or calendar information or go on the website. 





	


Did you know?  Members can use the clubhouse for small informal gatherings anytime it’s not reserved or rented, with the understanding that other club members may use it also.  And, each membership can have one no-charge, exclusive use of the clubhouse per year, with board approval.  Check with the house chair before scheduling your event.  In the case of informal member use, you may be bumped by a paying renter or asked to pay for renting the space.





�





Section 200 Parts for Sale


 2007 4 stroke Honda 8HP XL shaft outboard engine (smooth cover style) and has never been in the water! (NEW) Make offer!�Scott, 		Boat: Nancy Jane�(503) 580-3344 (cell)





Section 250 - Parts Wanted


Section 300 - Misc. Merchandise





For Sale: 20' Boat Slip at the Embarcadero (M-211).


Maximum boat size is 22'. Slip has fresh water bib, 20 Amp service and storage locker. Great spot to sail in and out of slip.


Asking $3,500. Please check on HOA fees. Ron. 270-5900.





Section 400 - Crew Available


Section 450 - Crew Wanted


Section 500 – Services


Section 600 – Personals


Section 999 - Anything Else?


�
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Want to Make a Tax Deductible Donation?


That’s right. We have the ability to accept tax-deductible donations! We can do that through the newly formed Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation (OCBSEF). This Corporation has been formed for the purposes of community boating education and, as such, is eligible for 501(c) (3) tax-exempt status.  So, please keep us in mind if you are thinking about making a charitable donation. We are looking for items that can be resold that have significant value, though your cash donation is always graciously appreciated. 


Ron Cole, OSBSEF








�








SUMMER KAYAKING CLASSES IN NEWPORT





Learn to enjoy the pleasures of kayaking safely by enrolling in the “Basic Coastal Kayak Strokes and Rescues” class taught by Tom Murphy, an American Canoe Association Certified Coastal Kayak Instructor.  As part of its community boater education program, the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club is offering this course to the public as a way to encourage the safe and enjoyable use of kayaks at the coast.


The  class is 1-1/2 days long and will begin on Saturday from 12:00-5:30 pm.   Class participants will meet at the YBYC Clubhouse for classroom instruction followed by safety and rescue practice at a local lake.


On Sunday the class will start at 9:00 am with on-the-water instruction on the Yaquina Bay/Estuary, or a more protected area if needed.  This experience will allow practicing the knowledge and skills learned the previous day.  Additional topics will include launching and landing, various strokes and maneuvers, boat control, as well as opportunities for sampling a variety of experiences related to kayaking at the coast. We will be finishing up around 5:00 pm.


Cost for the course is $100, which includes the use of a sea kayak, spray deck, paddles and safety equipment.  Participants will need to furnish their own wetsuits and Coast Guard approved life jackets which can be rented from local surf/dive shops or borrowed from a friend. 


For a registration packet or further information, please contact Tom Murphy at 541.265-9648 or e-mail:  coastalkayak@msn.com.  Due to a limited class size, early registration is encouraged.  





Two more classes are scheduled for July 18-19 and August 29-30, with registration deadlines of July 13 and August 24 respectively.














You can sail a Lido 14





	The club has Lido 14 sailboats available for club member use.  These 2 or 3 person dinghies are fun to sail and explore Yaquina Bay.  They’re conveniently located on the port dock near the clubhouse.





	To use the Lidos, check the online calendar for availability, and place your reservation by contacting Stephanie Brown at � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com� or 541-265-4575; reservations are posted online on the club’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg" �www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg� under the ‘Calendar’ tab.  











Toledo Wooden Boat Show





The Wooden Boat Show is on Aug 15 & 16 this year, with a theme of "Passing on Traditions."   This is a fun event that the Port of Toledo hosts with lots of activities like a rowing contest, paddle race, kids boat building and face painting, log rolling demonstrations, kayak demonstrations, hands on boat building projects, beautiful wooden boats from around the community, live bands and beer garden.   Not to mention the beautiful warm sunny weather that Toledo has this time of year!





YBYC has a strong presence at this festival, with a booth, youth regatta and sail boat rides in our lidos.  We need volunteers to staff the booth, tow boats to and from the site, give demo sailboat rides, chit chat with boat folks, set up the booth and tear down the booth.  Contact Garth or Stephanie to get in on the fun! 


 � HYPERLINK "mailto:garthrenner@charter.net" �garthrenner@charter.net� or � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�





 











